The Presbytery, Abbeydorney.  (066 7135146)

abbeydorney@dioceseofkerry.ie
28th Sunday in O.T., 14th October 2018

Dear Parishioner,

                              One of our diocesan priests, Fr. Tom Houlihan, who died a few years ago had wonderful sayings and observations about life and I find myself thinking about him, when letters come from the Diocesan Office, about things that are being done in the diocese or that need to be done.  If a letter came that he felt was not of major importance, he would say, ‘That is another item for the ‘Bóthar Fada’.  What he meant by that was that it would be going in the litter bin, which would later go to the dump, beside the long stretch of road from Dingle to Ballyferriter, a short distance after crossing the bridge on the way to the west from Dingle.  About two weeks ago, a large envelope arrived in the post and I knew that it contained material for Mission Sunday, which comes every year at the end of September or early October.  That wasn’t a letter that Fr. Houlihan would want to get rid of, because it used to contain a lot of material to help make people aware of the need to continue supporting the missionary work going on in the developing churches in the world.  As I think about it, it dawns on me that the dump beside the ‘Bóthar Fada’ is no longer being used and I have a feeling that, instead of seeing huge heaps of waste mounting up inside the fence, one now sees a nice covering of grass.

While Mission Sunday will be celebrated next weekend, you have a chance to read a bit about it in this Dear Parishioner.  While Ireland has not been sending missionary nuns, brothers and priests to Africa and other ‘Mission Areas’ In the world, many of those who went 40 and 50 years ago, are still doing their part in spreading the ‘Good News of the Gospel’, not just in preaching and teaching but in very practical ways, through their involvement in education, medical and development projects.  While the number of priests, and male and female members of religious congregations, are dwindling, a good number of highly qualified young men and women give a few years to this kind of work – teaching, overseeing building projects etc. 
                                                            Our Parish Newsletter this week carries a notice about a gathering in Tralee next Thursday night, at which Kiltegan priest, Fr. Niall Geaney (now attached to the parish of Our lady and St. Brendan) will be joined by Sr. Orla Treacy, who works in South Sudan.  I wrote about her last year, when she received an award in recognition of the work being done by her Loreto colleagues and herself.  (Fr. Denis O’Mahony)
Mission Month – October 2018

Your Questions Answered

Q. Why do parishes support the Mission Sunday collection?

Every single parish throughout the world will celebrate World Mission Sunday on October 21st. It is one of three mandatory, universal Papal collections. It’s been chosen by the Holy Father as a way for us to share with our brothers and sisters who are in need. 
World Mission Sunday is vital for the growth of the Church. It helps spread hope and love by supporting the work of missionaries in impoverished and remote communities. Funds raised also help build much-needed infrastructure - from chapels and clinics, to nurseries and schools. You’re helping create hubs so that young churches can flourish, spreading the Good News, ministering to the faithful and delivering essential health and education programmes. World Mission Sunday means that you and parishioners are ultimately helping to transform lives.

Q. How can I continue to support World Missions Ireland?
 In World Missions Ireland we work throughout the year to raise funds for mission dioceses who are struggling to support themselves. Beyond World Mission Sunday, there are many ways you and parishioners can support this vital cause! Spiritually, you can offer your prayers and share missionary stories during your sermons. Financially, you can hold fundraisers throughout the year, give a once-off donation, become a regular monthly giver or by remembering World Missions Ireland in your will.

Sunday 14th  October: Next Sunday is World Mission Sunday! 

Next Sunday, 21st October, Pope Francis is asking you and every Catholic worldwide to come together in celebration of World Mission Sunday. On this very special day every Church, in every parish across our globe will give what they can, no matter how little, towards the World Mission Sunday collection. Your contribution will be used to help spread faith, hope and love by supporting overseas missionaries, many of whom work in some of the world’s most impoverished and remote communities. If you can’t contribute on the 21st, you can donate €4.00 now by texting the word ‘Mission’ to 50300. (Texts cost €4. World Missions Ireland will receive a minimum of €3.60. Service Provider LikeCharity. Helpline 076 680 5278. Republic of Ireland only) 
The Deep End The extra becomes extraordinary
 During my time as a missionary in Ethiopia I often spent time at the local market or kiosks. Whenever an exchange took place and a deal done the vendor always added a little more than what was being paid for. This little extra, be it a fist of grain or coffee or an extra tomato, is the ‘bereka’ – the blessing. The way of the ‘little extra’ is the way of Jesus; the ‘extra mile’ and the ‘overflowing cup’. Jesus is always calling us to do the more – the extra. Today the extra in our world can become an extraordinary blessing for our brothers and sisters living in extreme poverty, and especially for the many children in our world lacking adequate education, health care and nutrition.  The ‘way of the extra’ is not about having and keeping what is in excess but rather it is about giving it away to those in need; it is about sharing. In this way we show respect for, and solidarity with, all the members of our human family. 
Today what little extra can your family contribute to charity or some more time to parish service or to a good cause? Can your family do more to stop the waste of precious resources, including food, while other families are literally wasting away from hunger? 
Blessings are for sharing. We should therefore never think that we are not or have not enough to share.
(Brian O’Toole CSSp, Spiritan Missionary)
Propagation of the Faith POF

POF supports 1069 mission dioceses and all missionaries (of which over 1,000 are Irish).  It covers a large remit which varies from building churches and parish centres, to providing assistance and training for priests, sisters and lay catechists. In the developing world catechists play a pivotal role in helping to form faith.  They are invaluable in remote communities that cannot be reached, as they’ve been trained to fulfil duties normally carried out by priests.

Additionally POF funding provides essential transportation and equipment for missionaries.  Each year POF is the driving force behind the Church’s annual celebration of mission – World Mission Sunday, which happens on the penultimate Sunday in October. 
In 2017 POF funds raised through Mission Sunday 2016 were sent to communities in Botswana, Kenya, Lesotho, Namibia and Swaziland.

(All the material above is taken from Mission Month Booklet, produced by World Missions Ireland for Mission Sunday, 21st October 2018.)

Seeing Your Life Through The Lens Of The Gospels (Mark 10:17-30)
1.  We often get satisfaction from the things we own, clothes, cars, homes, gadgets, or money. There would be something unnatural if we did not. But what happens to us when our possessions begin to ‘own’ us, when they take a hold of us, when we become obsessed with them? Jesus seeks followers who have the freedom to let go of possessions in order to be a servant of others. In whom have you seen this freedom? When have you experienced it yourself?

2.  Growth implies change. That change sometimes means letting go of something we have at this moment: job, status, home, security, or something else we value. There can be an apparent loss in letting go. Yet have you ever found that you actually gained by having the freedom to let go of something to which you had previously clung?

3.  The disciples thought that Jesus was making impossible demands of people following him. He acknowledged that discipleship was impossible to us on our own efforts alone. How have you experienced the benefits of the help of others and of God when you were faced with difficulties in life?

John Byrne osa in Intercom, October 2018

MUSINGS

‘Of the essence of motherhood is the fact that it concerns the person. Motherhood always establishes a unique and unrepeatable relationship between two people: between mother and child and between child and mother. Even when the same woman is the mother of many children, her personal relationship with each one of them is of the very essence of motherhood. For each child is generated in a unique and unrepeatable way, and this is true both for the mother and for the child. Each child is surrounded in the same way by that maternal love on which are based the child’s development and coming to maturity as a human being […] Mary’s motherhood which becomes man’s inheritance is a gift: a gift which Christ himself makes personally to every individual.’

Saint John Paul II, Redemptoris Mater 42 (Intercom, October 2018)

Humility is absolutely necessary if man is to avoid acting like a baby all his life. 
To grow up means, in fact, to become humble, to throw away the illusion that I am at the centre of everything and that other people only exist to provide me with comfort and pleasure. (Thomas Merton in Reality Mag. October 2018)                    
